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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 29th March 2011, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr  D Atherley




Mr  R Drury




Mr  C Elsmore




Mr  C Howell




Mr  P Kay




Mrs H Lusty





Mrs J Morgan



Also present:




WPC Julie Evans






PUBLIC FORUM

As there were no members of the public present, the Public Forum closed at 7.01pm.

274.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Phelps, Weston and County Councillor Hale .  The Council accepted the apologies given.

275.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

276.
MINUTES OF RECENT  MEETINGS

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 22nd February 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Lusty


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


It was the proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 3rd March 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.

Proposed:  Cllr Elsmore



Seconded:  Cllr Lusty

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

Item 273, para 5. Cllr Drury proposed that ‘survey’ be replaced by ‘his personal shopping experience’
Subject to this amendment, it was the proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 15th March 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.

Proposed:  Cllr Elsmore



Seconded:  Cllr Kay

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

277.
MATTERS ARISING

Item 225.  The Clerk reported that Paula Burrows, the Tourism Officer for the District Council, had declined to attend a Town Council meeting for the time being while her position at the District Council remains uncertain.

Item 232.  The Clerk reported that a petition to the District Council had shown that there was overwhelming public support for maintaining the current level of Citizens’ Advice Bureau services.  However the District Council has affirmed the decision to cut the service grant.  
Item 233.  Cllr Drury asked if a decision had been made with regard to the Youth Centre.  Cllr Allaway-Martin said the District Council was reviewing the position as positively as possible but a final decision has not yet been reached. 

Item 236.  Cllr Morgan asked if a reply had been received from the Angus Buchanan Committee.  The Clerk read out the reply in which the Committee acknowledged the problems with the track to the recreation ground but as yet the Committee had not been able to rectify the situation.

Item 270.  The Mayor reported that deliveries had been made by contractors to the Angel Farm site prior to 8.00 am and this was in breach of planning conditions.  An apology had been received from Bloor Homes.

278.
POLICE REPORT

WPC Evans reported that a recent operation to enforce litter regulations had been successful.  A number of fixed penalty tickets had been issued and also a quantity of alcohol had been seized.

WPC Evans said she had investigated the report of a bullet hole in a window but the glass had been replaced and enquiries had failed to uncover any information.  Meanwhile a window had been vandalised at the carpet shop.  A stolen vehicle had been recovered in the town car park thanks to CCTV.  Four youths had been arrested in connection with cannabis offences.

Councillors commented on the dangers posed by cyclists in Pyart Court and by cycling the wrong way down St. Johns Street.  WPC Evans promised to investigate.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said that cars were increasingly parking on double yellow lines or double parking outside the newsagents, especially early in the morning.  WPC Evans said she would ask the wardens to investigate.

279.
WHITECLIFF FURNACE

This item was moved to the end of the Agenda as Kate Biggs had not arrived.
280.
ROYAL FOREST OF DEAN CAMPUS
The Mayor reported that she had attended a meeting addressed by the Principle of the College on 4th March.  She felt that while everyone concerned was trying to be very positive in the short term, major concerns remained about the long-term future of the college.  The current position remained to be fully clarified.  The Mayor said that once this 
had been achieved, it would enable the Council to ask more detailed questions about the longer term.

Councillors agreed that it would be beneficial for the Council to be represented on the College Board of Governors.  

281.
REMOVAL OF REGISTRY DOCUMENTS TO GLOUCESTER

Members noted the concerns expressed by Cinderford Town Council about the proposed loss of Registry services in the Forest.  While members recognised that many of the services could be accessed via the Internet, it was agreed that a number of important personal services would be lost.

It was proposed that the Council fully supported stance taken by Cinderford Town Council 


Proposed:  Cllr Kay


Seconded:  Cllr Elsmore


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

282.
PROPOSED WORKS IN NEWLAND STREET BY WELSH WATER

Having attended a recent presentation by Welsh Water, Cllr Elsmore raised concerns over the accuracy of Welsh Water’s information and the viability of the proposals.  Cllr Allaway-Martin agreed that the Welsh Water presentation was very poor and had left a number of concerns unanswered.

The Mayor said that at the presentation she had spoken to Welsh Water representatives and had obtained a commitment for a presentation to be made to the Council.

283.
IN-HOUSE AUDITORS’ REPORT

Members noted the report.  It was agreed that in future, in order to maintain separation duties, the in-house Auditors should not be signatories to cheques.  It was agreed to add this to the Council’s Standing Orders.

284.
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Public Safety Committee and it was proposed that the recommendations be agreed.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay


Seconded:  Cllr Howell


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

It was noted that the next Emergency Planning meeting would be held on 7th April.

285.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted the recommendations made by the Amenities Committee at the meeting held on 22nd March 2011.

It was proposed that the Council’s financial commitment to the Battle of Coleford should be reviewed at a special full Council meeting.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay


Seconded:  Cllr Lusty


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

286.
FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE

Members noted the recommendation made by the Office and Finance Committee at the meeting held on 22nd March 2011 and it was proposed that the recommendation be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Kay


Seconded:  Cllr Howell


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

287.
PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meetings held on 22nd February and 8th March 2011.

288.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor reported that she had attended the following events:

March 4th     Cancer Research Big Breakfast

March 17th  Magistrates Court Day

March 17th  Welsh Water information event

March 18th  Meeting with Town Mayors. To discuss new regulations for supervising road closures for local events.

Cllr Howell said he had attended the following events:

7th March District Council Assessment sub-Committee meeting

7th March District Council Standards Committee meeting   

17th March Magistrates Court Day

23rd March GMTF Board meeting

Cllr Howell said that the next GMTF meeting at Fairford will have a youth theme.

Cllr Lusty on dark evenings it was very difficult to see the black car park posts outside the Council offices.  The Clerk said she would speak to Mr Bath about marking the posts with white strips.

Cllr Drury said he had attended a Steering Group meeting at the Main Place.  He reported that there were concerns about the loss of users and tenants in the current financial climate.

289.
REPORTS FROM DISRICT COUNCILLORS

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended a District Council Licensing Committee and a Community Safety Committee meeting at Gloucestershire County Council.
290.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during March 2011. 

291.
PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of March 2011 were noted and agreed.

292.
PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The petty cash payments made during March 2011 were noted an agreed.

293.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The monthly budget figures for March 2011 were noted and agreed.

294.
BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for February 2011 were noted.

295.
BANK RECONCILLIATION

The bank reconciliation for February 2011 was noted.

Cllr Howell left the meeting at 8.50pm

Kate Biggs, Project Officer for Overlooking the Wye, was invited to give the Council a short presentation about the importance of and restoration work planned for Whitecliffe Furnace this summer.
The meeting closed at 9.00pm

[image: image2.jpg]